

**SPA Meeting Minutes
March 7, 2025**

Evan Psencik	Tim Cullen	Holly Bologna	Gina Kerley	Susan Laielli
Ana Boecking	Jeff Ridgeway	Tini Nguyen	Michael Crowley	Jennifer Leasure
Jennifer Machann	Kathy Hidajat	Katya Kasyanova	Chantele Cisneros	Holly Huval
Alma Lansang-Knight	Carol David-Rosen	Renee Irion	Ellen Miri	Haley Nguyen
Veronica Perez Anaya	Kristen Caldwell	Brianna Hodge	Anna Meadows	Jen Halter
Megan DiTeresa	Julie McDonald	Moya Griffin	May Mitchell	Miriam Fraga

*=Voting Members

Opening Prayer: Tim led us in opening prayer.

***SPA Co-Chairs:** Ana Boecking/Jeff Ridgeway

Ana spoke about the parent coffee social that was moved to Savio to coincide with Holly's event. Went well and will consider doing again at school in May for the next parent coffee. Fr Mike's information session went great, staff attended and will invite staff for future speakers. Asked about putting on zoom or recording the speaker. Shared concerns about having it on zoom and not attending in person. Will look at next year with more help to record. Ana is working with Fr Mike to offer a SPA retreat for just board in April and another for the school in spring: Series of 3- 1 hour talks. Next community session: next week with Mr Goertz. Still working on a drawing for the project outside the library.

***Vice-Chair:** Tini Nguyen, not present. Ana gave an update on Holly's event last night and thanked the volunteers who helped. Next event is the Taste of Savio.

***Treasurer:** Michael Crowley: not present. Budget sent out via email.

***Historian:** Open position

***Secretary:** Jennifer Leasure:

Feb meeting minutes approved. No EU during spring break, will reset every other week on March 26th.

Committee Updates & Upcoming Events:

***Freshman class reps:** Jennifer Machann/Kathy Hidajat: lunch was great, served P Terry's. Still under budget. Want to set a date for a coffee/tea one morning for freshmen class.

***Sophomore Class Reps:** Katya Kasyanova/Chantele Cisneros: retreat next week at Eagles wings. Working on sign up for snacks.

***Junior Class Reps:** Holly Huval/Alma Lansang-Knight: no update

***Senior Class Reps:** Carol David-Rosen/Renee Irion: update given on project graduation, tickets on sale now.

Social Committee: Brianna Hodge/Kristen Caldwell: coffee update given by Ana.

Uniform Resale: Julie McDonald/Moya Griffin: Next resale with ice cream social with new students.

Teacher Appreciation: Ellen Miri: helping admin with lunch for inservice day for teachers and parent conferences.

Rosary Committee: Anna Meadows/Jen Halter: will begin praying for juniors next week. Working to have a rosary page instead of a sign up.

Spirituality Committee: Haley Nguyen/Veronica Perez Anaya: Anna gave the update about the Pack the house challenge on Thursdays during Lent with mass before school in the chapel. Discussed having an Easter celebration on 4/25, requesting money for refreshments for this event. Suggestions for volunteers to bring food like homemade muffins, fruit and store bought cake. Discussed creating a sign up for the 4 Thursdays to bring light refreshments for after the masses. Confirmed May 6th for Savio feast day. Need two Kona ice trucks.

Supplies Coordinator: Megan DiTeresa: will check the supply cabinet.

Volunteer Coordinator: May Mitchell: not many requests at this time. Discussion of when needing volunteers for last minute volunteer needs. Talked about creating a phone tree to personally ask for help.

Principal's Update: Mr. Psencik: reviewed the busy week with the Mardi Gras celebration, student made floats, Ash Wed mass, spring sports, and upcoming retreats. Ellen asked about next year's calendar, stated it will be going out next week. Talked about the band competition and how wonderful they sounded.

President's Update: Mr. Cullen: had to leave early for a meeting.

Advancement Update: Gina/ Stephanie: Reviewed the Casino night update. Lots of alcohol, baskets, and gift cards donated for soiree. Need volunteers to help with a video shoot to talk in front of the camera and answer questions. Tickets/ websites for soiree is up. Guest performers, sub committee to create a phone tree to call people to invite to the soiree. Next event is the President's circle. Working to get silent auction available to bid 24 hours before soiree. Not sure about the raffle. May have an extra lake house for auction, Total of 3. Asking to see if should include one in the silent auction. Other suggestions discussed. Question asked about the paddles up and what the money will be for.

Admissions Update: Holly Bologna: Ana gave the update.

Communications Update: Susan Laielli: working on FB add, senior slides, new banner for fence on street, and next magazine coming out next week.

Meeting adjourned at 931.